

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Friday, March 15, 2024

For more information contact:

Ben Roberts
Director, Public Relations & Communications
0: 229-312-5180

C: 229-343-7499

benroberts@phoebehealth.com

Phoebe Accepts Nominations for Lemuel Griffin Community Service Award

Albany, Ga. – Phoebe is accepting nominations for the 2024 Lemuel Griffin Community Service Award. The award recognizes an individual in southwest Georgia who has made an uncommon impact on the community and honors the legacy of the longtime chairman of the Phoebe Putney Health System Board of Directors.

"Mr. Lem was one of the finest community servants I have had the privilege of knowing. After he passed away, we created this award to keep his memory alive and to recognize others who follow in his footsteps by serving selflessly and working to make life better for everyone in southwest Georgia," said Scott Steiner, Phoebe Putney Health System President & CEO.

Last year, the inaugural award was presented to Emily Jean McAfee, an Albany native who has spent her entire life here, always striving to improve the community.

"Receiving the Lem Griffin Community Service Award was a wonderful and humbling honor for me, especially since it's named after a man who dedicated so much of his time and energy to serving this community. I was delighted to be chosen for this recognition, and I look forward to finding out who will be honored this year," McAfee said.

Each year, Phoebe will make a donation of \$10,000 to a nonprofit organization chosen by the award recipient. Last year, McAfee chose the Flint Riverquarium, a great Albany amenity and attraction for which she worked hard to secure public and private funding. She also served as CEO of the Riverquarium for three years, accepting no pay for the job.

Deserving nominees for the Lemuel Griffin Community Service Award should have a record of service in southwest Georgia that has generated meaningful results. Their service should demonstrate key pillars of generosity, resourcefulness, vision, selflessness, caring and concern for others.

Nominations will be accepted through May 31, 2024 and may be submitted online at www.phoebehealth.com/lemgriffinaward. The recipient will be chosen by a panel of Phoebe professionals and community leaders and will be honored at a reception later this year.

###

EDITOR'S NOTE: Attachments include a photo of Lem Griffin and photos from last year's ceremony honoring award recipient Emily Jean McAfee.

Disclaimer: The HIPAA Final Privacy Rule requires covered entities to safeguard certain Protected Health Information (PHI) related to a person's healthcare. Information being emailed to you may include PHI after appropriate authorization from the patient or under circumstances that do not require patient authorization. You, the recipient, are obligated to maintain PHI in a safe and secure manner. You may not re-disclose without additional patient consent or as required by law. Unauthorized re-disclosure or failure to safeguard PHI could subject you to penalties described in federal (HIPAA) and state law. If you, the reader of this message are not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy.





